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Congratulations 2010
-2011 Graduates! 
 

M.S. or Ph.D. 
 

Reema Bansal 
Rakesh Bhagavatula 
Eugeniu Ciocalu 
Matt Darrington 
Enhao Du 
Kent Fisher 
Jeffrey Gillan 
Chet Hagen 
Richard Hartson 
Jensen Hegg 
Dean Holecek 
Justin Jolley 
Kate Kucharzyk 
Tony Loeser 
Abubakarr Mansaray 
Luke Marchant 
Lauren Perrault 
Derrick Reeves 
Saundra Richartz 
Ricardo Sanchez-Murillo 
Adam Schmoeger 
Heidi Schmalz 
Kristyn Scott 
Vahe Vardanyan 
Tybee Wall 
Ashley Williams 
 
 

Undergraduate 
 
Joshua Bailey 
Christopher Currie 
Stephanie DeMay 
Justin Fann 
Troy Gartner 
Austin Jones 
Stratton Laggis 
Amanda Langenheim 
Andres Mendez 
Bryce Oldemeyer 
Buzz Pfeiffer 
Nathan Rosenau 
Amanda Russell 
Zak Sears 
Emily Shimada 
Chelsea Silva 
Dylan Wellner 
Codie Wilson 
 
 

 

Hello Environmental Science & Water Resources faculty, staff, students, and friends, 
 
I have been on the job for about a month now, and it is time to let you know how things are going.  For 
those who missed the original press release, I am the new Director of the Environmental Science, Water 
Resources, and Professional Science Masters (PSM) programs.  Yes, that's three degree programs, which 
include the BS, MS, and PhD and certificate degrees in Environmental Science, the MS and PhD in Water 
Resources, and the concurrent degrees between Environmental Science and Water Resources.  And, yes, 
that includes students at UI satellite locations in Idaho Falls, Coeur d'Alene, Boise, Twin Falls, Kimberly, and 
our distance students across the globe. In all, the combined total student count is over 300, probably close 
to 350.   
 
These programs rely on participation by all of you, and the initial survey of faculty, staff and student re-
sponses and support has been wonderful.  The Environmental Science Program and Water Resources Pro-
gram have core faculty that advise me on many aspects of these degrees, including the curriculum. As PI of 
the NSF grant that started the Professional Science Masters program, John Lawrence in the College of Busi-
ness is doing a tremendous job with coordination of students in the program, teaching new courses, and 
helping with development of new tracks and recruitment of new students.  Special mention goes to 
Maxine Dakins, who represents us in Idaho Falls, and to Becky Byers and others who assist our students in 
Coeur d'Alene. If you see any of these individuals, please convey our appreciation for what they do.   
 
I also have the pleasure of working with some amazing staff in our office in Morrill Hall: Chris Dixon, Jena 
Gram, Alecia Hoene, Marci Miller and Paul Charpentier.  These folks keep the place running, and me 
too.  There is a wealth of experience and enthusiasm among them.   
 
I am working with the Provost and the deans of our respective colleges on a new structure for better com-
munication, recognition and support of university-wide programs.  A more official communication regard-
ƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǾƻǎǘΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜΦ 
 
Finally, we have many ideas to keep our programs vibrant and strong.  For example, we are creating joint 
office spaces for graduate students, hosting regular lunches to help students con-
nect, and maintaining regular communications with all of you and with our alumni. 
If you have ideas that we should hear, let us know.  
 
I am excited to be in this new role, and look forward to working with all of you to 
continue the success of these programs.  When you have a chance, please come 
by and visit.  
 
Jan Boll, Director 



 

ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE & WATER RESOURCES 
Welcome New Students! 
 

M.S. or Ph.D. 
 

Eric Anderson 
Amanda Bentley 
Ryan Boylan 
Mark Corrao 
Thomas Culhane 
Christopher Currie 
Cleve Davis 
Mario de Haro Marti 
Kevin Decker 
Christopher Dekker 
Stephanie DeMay 
Samuel Finch 
Nicolas Gastelecutto 
Stephen Gillis 
Jensen Hegg 
David Hoekema 
Rachel Hutchinson 
Vincent Jansen 
Megan Kenworthy 
Jung Kim 
Vala Metz 
Liza Mitchell 
Jennifer Ouellette 
Aaron Poznanovic 
April Rigby 
Rebecca Rittenburg 
Ricardo Sanchez-Murillo 
Shan Shan 
Brian Sheldon 
Audrey Squires 
Hector Tavarez 
Gary Tucker 
Codie Wilson 
 

Undergraduate 
 

Joseph Abate 
James Baker 
Scott Clark 
Shelby Copeland 
Will Drier 
Tiffanie Espe 
Susie Everly 
Alex Fairbanks 
Nathaniel Francisco 
Alicia Frost 
Jillian Greene 
J.P. Higgins 
Zac Hull 
Bronson Jones 
Conner Jones 
Erik Lorentzen 
Karlee Nordstrom 
Brita Olson 
Ryan Pavel 
Amanda Ross 
Trinity Stirling 
Rebecca Van Halder 

 

Outstanding EnvS Faculty for 2010-2011 
 

Christine Moffitt, professor of fisheries resources, adjunct professor of environ-
mental science, and assistant leader of the Idaho Cooperative Fish and Wildlife Re-
search Unit, was honored by the Environmental 
Science Program with a 2010-2011 Outstanding 
Faculty Award.  
 
Dr. Moffitt was recognized because of her ongoing 
commitment to environmental science student 
success and interdisciplinary scholarship. She has 
mentored graduate students when serving as ei-
ther their major professor or as part of a commit-
tee. She also has mentored summer interns in the 
Research Experience for Undergraduates program 
and environmental science undergraduates com-
pleting their senior thesis projects.  
 
Dr. Moffitt has been an active member of the environmental science faculty for 
more than a decadeτe.g., serving on the recent search committee for the EnvS 
and WR Directorτand providing consistent support for interdisciplinary initiatives.   
 

 

Outstanding Students for 2010-2011  
 

Kate Kucharzyk, a Ph.D. student studying microbiology, received the award for 
Outstanding Graduate Student. Kucharzyk worked with Dr. Thomas Hess in Envi-
ronmental Engineering to research perchlorate biodegradation methods to im-
prove groundwater quality. Among her many achievements, Kucharzyk won the 
prestigious student paper contest two years in a row at the Battelle International 
Conference on remediation, and had chapters from her dissertation published in 
the Journal of Microbiological Methods. After graduating in May 2011, she ac-
cepted a post-doctoral position at Duke University. 
 
Stephanie DeMay won the award for Outstanding Undergraduate Student as a re-
sult of her stellar academic performance. DeMay is now part of an elite group of 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¦LΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀ пΦл Dt! ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀǊŜŜǊΦ 
She also displayed a commitment to student activism through her ongoing efforts 
with the Environmental Club, UI Sustainability Center, and UI Women In Science 
group. After completing her undergraduate degree in May 2011, DeMay was ac-
ŎŜǇǘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ¦LΩǎ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛƴ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜΦ {ƘŜ ōŜƎŀƴ ƘŜǊ ŜŘǳŎŀπ
tion by working with Dr. Lisette Waits on research in Ecuador this summer. 



 

ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE & WATER RESOURCES 

Melanie Johnson is faculty at Paul Smith College in New York, where she teaches classes in environmental 
science and Geographic Information Systems (GIS). 
 
Reema Bansal (2011) began a post-doctoral position at Pennsylvania State University in October. 
 
Kate Kucharzyk (2011) began a post-doctoral position at Duke University  over the summer. 
 
Jeff Gillan (2011) and Jason Karl (1998) are both working for the USDA in Las Cruces, New Mexico. 
 
Todd Fineman (2010) is working in the forest nursery at Weyerhaeuser. 
 
Giancarlo Sadoti (2009) welcomed a baby girl, Giacinta Marie Sadoti, on September 23, 2010.  
 
Sonny Thornborrow (2009) is a physical scientist on the Beaverhead-Deerlodge National Forest in Montana. 
 
Anna Pidgorna (2007) is program director at Heifer International in Kiev, Ukraine. 
 
Sharon Harvey όнллсύ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ ŀǘ !ǊƛȊƻƴŀ {ǘŀǘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΩǎ ƴŜǿ [ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ 
 
Amber Riley Rand (2006) welcomed a baby boy, Caden Zachary Rand, in May 2011. 
 
Allison Marshall (2005) is pursuing her graduate degree in water resources at Oregon State University. 
 
Breann Westfall (2005) welcomed a baby boy, Zane Douglas Westfall Moser, on May 16, 2011. 
 
Shawn Barndt (2000) is an environmental scientist with the Bonneville Power Administration in the Tri Cit-
ies area, where he lives with his wife and two boys. 
 
Rob Henderson (1999) is a hydropower electrician for the Army Corps of Engineers in Lewiston, Idaho. 

Left: Giacinta Marie Sadoti 
 
Middle: Zane Douglas 
Westfall Moser 
 
Right: Caden Zachary Rand 

 

Welcome PSM Students! 
 
M.S. Students 
 
Clayton Bliss 

Adrienne Boland 

Drew Brauer 

Isaac Cadiente 

Chadwick Clink 

Sujata Connell 

Kelli Duncan 

Cooper Fritz 

Jessica Helsley 

Veronica Hirsch 

Alycia Lamar 

Sierra Larson 

Jeanelle Miller 

Anne-Claire Mitchell 

/ŀƛƭƛƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ CŜŜƴŜȅ 

Anthony Pastrama 

Marie Pengilly 

Maggie Picard 

Sarah Purvis 

Shaun Root 

Esme Sienicki 

Dane Stevens 

Garry Whitebird 

Alumni Report: Out in the World 



ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE & WATER RESOURCES 

EnvS Students and Alumni Join Lead Cleanup Effort in Nigeria  
 

EnvS alumni and students traveled to Nigeria in 2010 as part of an emergency response team to solve a lead poison-
ing epidemic claiming hundreds of lives, most of them children. 
 

Former EnvS Director Margrit von Braun and her husband, Ian von Lindern, led the team in conducting soil charac-
terization tests to determine the scope of the problem. Von Braun and her husband own a Moscow-based environ-
mental consulting firm, TerraGraphics, which flew in 28 employees to join the international effort. They found the 
ǎƻƛƭ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŘŀƴƎŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ƘƛƎƘ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ƻŦ ƭŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ƳŜǊŎǳǊȅΦ Lƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǿƻǊǎǘ-ever acute case of lead 
poisoning in recorded history.  
 

The contamination stemmed from gold mining activities. The gold ore was laden with lead, which was released 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƳŜǊŎǳǊȅΦ 5ǳǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻǊƪ ŎƻŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜǊǎΩ ōƻŘƛŜǎΣ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ 
and insides of their huts, and even fell into ponds that supplied drinking water for people and livestock. 
 

Remediation efforts required scraping off the entire top layer of tainted soil and replacing it with several inches of 
clean soil. Using a combination of cleanup methods, the team was able to clean seven villages over the course of 
nine months, decontaminating 430 family compounds and 30 ponds. 
 

EnvS alumni and students involved in the project are: Margrit von 
Braun, Simba Tirima, Sonny Thornborrow, Casey Bartrem, Morgan 
Gardner, and Abubakaarr Mansaray. 

EnvS Faculty Receives Prestigious Film Festival Award  
 
EnvS faculty Greg Moller has been honored for his outstanding work on a short film created for his new class,  EnvS/
FS 436/536 Principles of Sustainability. The course was funded through a grant from Sustainable Idaho. 
 
¢ƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƭŜŎǘǳǊŜ άA Planet in Perilέ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ 9ƭ /ŀǇƛǘŀƴ !ǿŀǊŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ нлмм ¸ƻǎŜƳƛǘŜ 
LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ CƛƭƳ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άǎƘƻǊǘ ŦƛƭƳέ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊȅΦ ά! tƭŀƴŜǘ ƛƴ tŜǊƛƭέ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 
more than 50 doculectures in the new open courseware course.  
 

The work is co-produced by Denise Bennett (JAMM) and Dave Tong (VPC), and co-
written by ENVS Ph.D. student Irene Shaver. The lecture is based on essays about cli-
ƳŀǘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŘŜƎǊŀŘŀǘƛƻƴ ōȅ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪΣ άaƻǊŀƭ 
DǊƻǳƴŘΥ 9ǘƘƛŎŀƭ !Ŏǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ tƭŀƴŜǘ ƛƴ tŜǊƛƭέΣ ŜŘƛǘŜŘ ōȅ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ¦L ǇƘƛƭƻǎƻǇƘȅ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ 
Michael P. Nelson (Michigan State University) and Kathleen Dean Moore (Oregon 
State). There were eight cinematographers/photographers from around the globe 
that contributed to the film.  Congratulations to Dr. Moller and team for this achieve-
ment! 


